
                                           Children and Youth 2024-2025         August 2024 
Wow, I cannot believe that we are another year under way. First, I would like to 
introduce myself I’m Tracy Varnell Fercho and I will be your chairman for 2024 – 2025. 

When I started going through this program, I almost forgot just how amazing this 
program is. I have done this chairmanship for my district and my unit, but to be honest 
it has been a while.         

This year Madam president Linda has chosen Wonder woman for Children and youth 
and I feel that is so appropriate because who is better to protect our Children and 
youth. 

I will be waiting to hear from our National Children and youth chairman to see if they 
would like us to focus on something special this coming year. 

As I have said in the past every unit and every district are different. I would like each 
children and youth chairman to find out what works for them and go out and make it 
happen.  

I will be giving ideas each month but remember almost every month has a holiday 
which can be celebrated with parties, dinners and get-togethers.  

Please be on the watch for my remarks that I will be making at the Clovis workshop it 
will be more detailed with a lot of focus on new projects.  

Also please take the time to go onto the National website and check out the children 
and youth program it has some great ideas (Hint Hint I’m a Hero 2). 

I will be updating the Mid-Year and End of year forms so keep an eye out for them.  

I will be asking Madam President Linda to be able to have a zoom call this year. 
Please let me know if this would be something that you would like to attend.  

If you have any questions, I’m just a phone call, text message or email away.   

For God and Country  
Tracy Varnell Fercho    tvarnell2@yahoo.com  805-233-4354 
 

 


